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Dates to Remember:    

30 September  Assembly Room 7ñ8.40 am 

  Last day for term 3.  

10 October  Term 4 commences 8.35 am 

11 October  P&F meeting 5.30 pm 

14 October  Assembly Room 15-8.40 am 

St Maryõs Star of the Sea Cathedral 

90 Smith Street, Darwin  

Weekend Mass Times:  Saturday (Vigil) 6.30 pm  

Sundayñ7.30 am/9.30 am/7.00 pm  
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Dear families 
 
Our Year 5/6 students and teachers are extremely excited about their excursion to Bathurst Island tomorrow. They are really 
looking forward to engaging in a variety of cultural activities and experiences with students and staff from Murrupurtiyanuwu  
Catholic Primary school. Special thanks to Miss Nancarrow who has done a magnificent job coordinating this rich learning experi-
ence for our students. 
 
Farewell to the following staff who will be leaving St Maryôs at the end of this term: 
 

¶ Mrs Tracy Ambrose Pearce- our book Keeper for CoL and OSHC since 2011. Her professionalism and hard 

work have made a significant and positive difference to the financial operation of our services.  

¶ Mr Craig Smith- part time science teacher-is taking up a full time teaching position at Larrakeyah.  

¶ Miss Kalee Dodd-Part time Inclusion Support Assistant- is taking up a full time position in Health as a Speech Therapist.  

 
My sincere thanks to Tracy, Craig and Kalee for their valued contributions to St Maryôs on behalf of our school community and 
best wishes to you for the future.  
 
Next term we welcome Mrs Kylie Coghlan back to St Maryôs. Kylie will be teaching students in room 7 on Fridays to 
enable Mrs Pearce to undertake her duties as Religious Education Coordinator. 
 
 
Music Awards :  Congratulations to the following students who have received awards recently for their outstanding efforts in 

Music: 

¶ Liam McBride:  High distinction in Theory of Music, First Grade from the Australian Music Examinations 

Board. 

¶ Hannah Burris: Excellent Musicianship Award from Mr Alphonsus Tan-For demonstrating excellent musician-

ship abilities and understanding during her violin instrumental learning.  
 
 
School Improvement and Renewal :  Last Tuesday a panel from the Catholic Education Office executive visited St Maryôs to 
review and assess our schoolôs progress towards identified school improvement goals and targets from the previous year.  Evi-
dence and targets were presented by our school leadership team as outlined in school improvement plans in the six Key areas: 
Catholic Identity; Learning and Teaching; Community and Culture; Leadership; Finance, facilities and resources and Pastoral Care 
and Wellbeing.  The school was highly affirmed by the panel for the progress and achievements that have been made in each of 
the areas.  

 
 
NT Education and Care Awards :  Community of Learners and Outside School Hours Care staff will be attending Parliament 
House for the Northern Territory Education and Care Awards on Tuesday 4th October.  St Maryôs COL is a finalist in the category 
of Community Engagement  and our OSHC is a finalist in the category of Outstanding Achieve-
ment for an Outside School Hours Care Service . It is a wonderful achievement that both our cen-
tres are finalists in the Northern Territory Education and Care Awards. I congratulate our staff on their 
efforts and wish them the very best on behalf of our community  
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Uniforms :  Thank you to the families who are making a concerted effort with school uniforms. I appreciate your support with 
this matter and note that there has been a considerable improvement in this area. I ask for your continued support in ensurin g 
that your child is wearing his/her full school uniform including hats and correct footwear.  Please contact 
me if you have any queries or concerns in relation to this matter.  
 
Bus Shelter :  Families will have noticed installation of the bus shelter on Cavanagh Street is complete. The 
shelter provides a safe waiting area for our students and much needed protection from the sun and rain. 

We acknowledge and appreciate the prompt response and funding received from NT Government and   
Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics and in particular Mr Ian George with the installation of the shelter.  

 

Thank you to Cyclone City Cleaners:   Families would have noticed choir members dressed in our new choir shirts at the 
Rock Spectacular Concert last week.  We are very grateful to Cyclone City Cleaners for sponsoring these beautiful shirts for our 
music program. The students and staff are thrilled to have a uniform and are looking forward to wearing it at our public perf or-
mances in the future. Thank you so much for your generosity.  

 

Farewell and thank you to Leo, Rennie and the Edwards family who are heading back to Victoria during the 
school holidays. We hope that you take many happy memories of St Maryôs with you. 

 
 
May God bless you all and keep you safely in His care during the holiday week. 
 
 
I look forward to seeing you all again on Monday 10 th October when school resumes. 
 
 
 
 
 
Jacqui Langdon 
Principal 

Our new bus shelter 
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w9 bŜǿǎΥ 
Sacramental Program  Starting Soon                                                                                                                                                                                

The Sacramental journey for our children begins with First Reconciliation, followed by First Eucharist and Confirmation.                    

We are inviting children to prepare for the Sacrament of First Reconciliation. While this Sacrament is aimed primarily at our  

Year 2 and Year 3 students, children from other year levels are invited to participate if they have not yet made the Sacramen t.   

The preparation consists of three meetings, to be attended by the child and a parent or parents.  These meetings will take 

place in the science room  on Monday, 24 th  October , Monday, 31 st   October  and Monday, 7 th  November  from 6.00 

p.m. until 7.00p.m.  The celebration of the Sacrament will take place in St Maryôs Star of the Sea Cathedral on Monday, 14 th  

November at 6pm followed by a light supper.                                                                                                                                                                               

Registration forms are also available at the School Office or at St Maryôs Cathedral Office.  Enrolments close Fri-

day 14th October. 

Mini Vinnies :  Congratulations to the Mini Vinnies team! Last Friday mini Vinnies held a Fun Friday Lunch in the 

hall. They raised $290.35ða great effort.  This money will be used to assist in the education of 4 students.  

The Territory Walks Against Hunger!                                                                                                                                                                        

Itôs time to get a little competitive in the name of Mercy!                                                                                                                                           

Catholic Care & St Vincent de Paulôs Society are involved in "The Territory walks against hungerò and are encouraging school 

communities,  like ours,  to gather as many participants as we can - teachers, students, families - and be involved.  At the         

finish line there will be a sign in spot for each school and the school community that has the most participants will not onl y win 

bragging rights, but a small prize and hopefully a sense of doing something to make a difference.                                                                                                             

We want as many teachers, parents and children from St Maryôs as possible to join in the walk. See the attached flyer for  fur-

ther details on how to register and we will see you there on the day.  

St Vincent de Paul :  Tuesday 27 September was the feast of St Vincent de Paul. Most people have heard of St. Vincent de 

Paul, but not too many know very much about him or his life.   Here are five things that you may not know:  

1. St. Vincent de Paul spent the first 20 years of his life seeking fame and wealth.                                                                                 

Vincent de Paul was born to a poor family in France in 1580.  Although he later achieved fame for his dedication to the poor, 

his early life was spent attempting to escape his humble roots. He and his family hoped that a career in the priesthood would  

better the family fortune.  Vincent became a priest at the young age of 19, and he spent most of his early priesthood mingling 

with members of the elite.           

                                                                                                                                                                                    

2. St. Vincent de Paul was captured by pirates.                                                                                                                                            

In 1605, Vincent was returning home by boat from a trip. He was captured by pirates, who sold him into slavery. He remained 

a slave for two years.  During this time, he prayed to God, telling Him that if his life would be spared and he was freed, he 

would devote the rest of his life to the service of the poor.    

 

 3. St. Vincent de Paul was a community organizer.                                                                                                                                 

After his escape, Vincent served a church in rural France. The poverty he found there shocked himðit was not uncommon for 

people who were unable to find work in his poor community to die from starvation.  He began to take stock of his resources, 

and his former connections with the wealthy and influential led him to seek their financial assistance. He met with affluent 

friends and inspired them to organize into groups going from house to house requesting furniture, food and clothing. They 

were extremely successful in their efforts, and other parishes began to seek him out to learn how they could organize in the 

same way.  Soon, churches all over France were using the same techniques Vincent had created to help their neighbors in 

need.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
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4. St. Vincent de Paul was a legend in his own time.                                                                                                                                                             

As time went by, Vincent realized that the mistakes of his young life, especially his focus on wealth and fame, had been caused 

by a poor faith foundation. As a result, he founded an order of priests, the Vincentians, who received thorough                   

training and who pledged to devote their lives to the spiritual and material needs of the poor. Later, along with Louise de 

Marillac, he founded the Sisters of Charity. He then expanded his work, founding hospitals, orphanages and homes for people 

who were mentally ill.   He also devoted his last years to serving prisoners and slaves, sharing with them his story of hope as a 

former slave himself.  He was very well known throughout Europe in his own time. He died on 

September 27, 1660, and he was made a saint in 1737.      

                                                                                                                                                                                                           

5. St. Vincent de Paul did NOT found the Society of St. Vincent de Paul.                                                                                                   

The Society of St. Vincent de Paul was not founded until more than 150 years after St. Vincentôs 

death.  When Frederic  Ozanam founded the Society, he named it after St. Vincent de Paul. Oza-

nam was devoted to St. Vincent, who is the patron saint of charitable societies, and he modeled 

the Society on his call to ñsee Christ in the poor and to be Christ to the poorò.  The members of 

the Society of St. Vincent de Paul continue to honor his life and legacy. 

Read more about St Vincent at  http://www.catholic.org/  

 

Megan Pearce, Religious Education Co-ordinator 

Student of the Week Awards  
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Creative Kids Art Classes  

Semester 2, 2016 

 Term 4  

 
A reminder about our after -school art lessons for Term 4. Tuesday classes will begin on October 25 th  
with the last class on November 29th. Wednesday classes begin on October 26 th with the last class on No-
vember 30 th . If you would like to enrol your child in the program, please collect an enrolment form from 
the front office at school, or contact me on 0403 429230 for any queries, or email me at su-
sanne_goodrich@yahoo.com.au  

Some of the ideas for classes include working with colour families to create hues and tones, using 
stamping techniques to create textural effects, looking at individual styles of artists, painting on art 
boards/canvases and investigating pattern as a decorative design. These activities may vary according to 
particular interests that may arise during our investigations of the various art elements. All materials 
are provided but students will need to bring an art smock (an old shirt is fine) and afternoon tea if they 
like.  

The cost of the 6 classes is $210 per child and $180 for every additional child in the same family. You will 
be notified of your successful enrolment and the fees will need to be paid by the commencement of the 
classes to secure your place. Classes are limited to 12 children and will be run by myself and another 
adult.  

Kind regards  

Mrs Susanne Kinnell  


